Compassion | Wellness | Community

October 23, 2020

Dear Residents and Families,

Once again this week we have had resident and staff testing on Tuesday and Friday testing for staff only.

We have the majority of Tuesday's results and we had **3 additional staff members and 1 positive resident**. If your resident tests positive, the primary contact will be notified.

We will continue with testing twice a week until Washington County's positivity rate lowers under 10%. Currently, the positivity rate is 12.5% which still prohibits us from doing more than our window visits.

Visitors who wish to have a window visit with their loved one can **call the front desk at 335-4500 to set up a time.** The times are **Monday-Friday at 10:30am and 3:30pm**. Each visit is 30 minutes long. Due to limited spots we are allowing each resident to have 1 window visit every other week to allow every family a chance to have a visit. Feel free to call daily to see if there are any same day unused visit slots available.

Starting this week, we are allowing visitors to call the day of to see if we have any open spots for the afternoon. If there are available spots and the resident is not signed up for that week we are allowing families to sign up even if they had a visit the week prior or they have a visit the upcoming week.

Visits are held on ground floor – inside the patio gates for the family members and inside the building for the residents. **Nursing Home visitors are encouraged to park up by the east entrance of the back patio**. There is the large glass window separating the residents from visitors. This is to prevent potential exposure. Families are asked to please bring a cellphone as that is the best was to communicate when talking through the window. Families will be given a phone number to call and staff will assist the residents on the inside of the building.

RCAC residents and families will use the RCAC entrance doors – again with the glass separation. RCAC visitors can use the Fields RCAC driveway (east of the main Samaritan Campus Entrance) and park in the parking spots right by the entrance.

Please dress accordingly. Families will be under cover – but still outside and masks must be worn.

Please feel free to read the earlier communications on our website at: www.samaritancampus.com. We also provide weekly updates on our Campus Communication Hotline **262-335-4599** this is typically updated twice a week, usually on Tuesday and Friday.





Compassion | Wellness | Community

Again, thank you for all of your support through these trying times. Please help lower the spread by social distancing and masking up.

Thank you,

Kristen Sass

Kristen Sass, Campus Administrator's Assistant

